
22 February 2012          

 

City Council  

Committee Report 

 

To:  Mayor & Council 
 

Fr:  Joanne L. McMillin, City Clerk 
 

Re:  Amendment to Comprehensive Docks By-law #100-2011 
 

 
 

Recommendation: 
That Council give three readings to a by-law to amend By-law Number 100-2011 being 

a by-law to regulate the use of municipal docks and anchorages within the City of 
Kenora; and further 

 
That Council give three readings to a by-law to approve an amended Parking Meter  
Permit Policy. 

 
Background: 
Provision for vehicular parking for seasonal docking patrons should be reflected in the 
recently approved Comprehensive Docks By-law which sets out a number of rules and 

regulations surrounding docking at the Harbourfront.  This provision was previously 
included in the Docking Policy which was subsequently repealed last year; and as well 

it is referenced in the Parking Meter Permit Policy and should be deleted as it is no 
longer appropriate in that policy. 
 

Currently a parking space is provided at either the Lakeview Drive lot or the McClellan 
Avenue lot (based on availability) for those renting a seasonal docking space at the 

Harbourfront.  The regulation will also reflect that this provision does not apply to 
those mooring at a Mooring Buoy, now provided for in the Dock By-law.  
 

These approvals are simply housekeeping in nature. 
 

Budget: 
N/A 

 

Communication Plan/Notice By-law Requirements:  
N/A 


